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FROM THE BRIDGE

Fellow association members and shipmates:
The 1999 Reunion at Las Vegas is now history. It was by
far our biggest and best reunion yet with almost 150
members and guests attending. Those of you not able to be
there missed a lot of fun and fellowship.
Last year, I received a call from the nominating committee
chairman informing me that I had been recommended to
replace Bob Whitten as president at the next reunion and
asking if I would accept a nomination for that post. My
first reaction was panic and I asked for a few days to think
it over, my second reaction was to find out who
recommended me and see that he gets his just dues. I
immediately began to compile a list of reasons why I
would not be able to serve at the present time and I had, I
felt, some very valid reasons. Then the thought occurred to
me, if everyone reacts as I am doing there will soon be no
USS Ozbourn Association, no newsletter, no reunions and
no more spending time with men that I consider to be some
of the best friends I have ever had. Surely I could find
enough time to serve a term as an association officer to
help protect an institution that has become very dear to me
the past few years. Seeing and talking with old friends after
a forty year span always gives me a feeling of exhilaration
that has seldom been equaled in my life. I know that many
of you have experienced that same feeling.
And so my fellow members, I did agreed to serve as
association president and was elected and installed in that
office at the Las Vegas reunion. While I presently feel as if
I am adrift in uncharted waters, I am determined to do my
best to keep this association on the course that Bob
Whitten has charted for us. I know that all of you join me
in giving Bob a hearty THANKS and WELL DONE for
his work in organizing and directing our association for the
past seven years. Without this man, there would probably
be no USS Ozbourn Association.

At the reunion banquet, Charlie Akers presented Bob
Whitten with a beautiful model of the USS Ozbourn which

was contributed to by many of the association members. A
gift that I feel adequately shows our gratitude for Bob's
long service to the association and one that I am sure Bob
will cherish for years to come.
Some of you will be called upon in the months head to
contribute some of YOUR time and talents. Some as

committee members and others to serve a term as an

Association officer. If you enjoy the functions provided by
this association, I urge you to answer yes. We can't expect
the same individuals to remain in office year after year. If
we all contribute a little, there won't be burden placed on a
few. Many thanks to those of you who have already
indicated your willingness to serve.
Chairman Paul Hecht and the reunion committee are

already busy searching for a site for the 2001 reunion. I
hope to be able to announce progress in that process soon.
Finally, I don't have any
coffee mugs or hats to sell but I do ask each of you to buy a
share of the Ozbourn spirit. It costs nothing and the returns
are terrific. WD Minter, President

VEGAS REUNION A BLAST!

Through the efforts of Reunion Chairman Charlie Akers
and his Committee the Vegas Reunion proved to be every
bit a success as our previous reunions.

Starting off with a great trip to Hoover Dam and ending
with a bang-up buffet breakfast, Charlie and his Committee
made sure all details were covered for a another successful
Ozbourn Reunion.

The Hospitality Room was well covered (and stocked)
during our entire stay at the Maxim Hotel by Donald
(Mac) McCarthy and Mary. They looked after every detail
with expertise and professionalism which was extremely
appreciated by all in attendance. A grateful" Well Done"
to the both of you who made the 'hospitality room'
function a highlight of the reunion.
Another highlight was the trip to Hoover Dam. We took a
bus to the Dam whose size was mind boggling.
The trip through into the bowels of the Dam, to the
gigantic hydroelectric generators and down to the outlet
canal was exciting, interesting and educational.
Seventeen generators were pumping 2080 megawatts of
electricity out to the grid without one penny of fuel being
spent.

(cont. page 2)



REUNION (cont. from page 1)

After the Dam we stopped for a nice buffet lunch and
a visit to Sally Whitten's favorite chocolate factory.
Friday was taken up with a magic show in the
afternoon and a comedy show in the evening. The
magic show was good and some thought the comedy
show could have been cooked a little longer as it was
somewhat raw in the middle.

Saturday started off with the Association business
meeting. Bob Whitten opened the meeting and new
President W.D. Minter closed the session.

Reports were given by various Association Officers.
Bob Whitten congratulated all Officers for their
efforts on behalf of the Association.
Nomination and election of new Officers were held
and the results were:

W.D. Minter President
J.R. Clay Vice President
Paul Hecht Treasurer

Paul Logan Corresponding Secretary
Bill Jones Recording Secretary

WD Minter presented a plaque to Bob Whitten for his
past outstanding service as President of our
Association.
President elect WD Minter spoke about his ideas and
concerns and direction for our Association.
WD appointed the following committees:
New Officers Committee

Pete Cole
Jack Kitchens
Jim Clay

Chairman

Reunion Committee
Paul Hecht
Paul Logan
Rudy Boff
Eldon Rily

Chairman

By-law study Committee
Bob Whitten
Warren Zschack
Art Rainvillel

Chairman

Charlie Akers congratulated the 1999 Reunion
Committee.

Bill Jones, Paul Hecht, Donald (Mac)
McCarthy, Daryl Turner, Paul Logan

Charlie spoke about future reunion locations: pro's
and con's of different locations.

Meeting adjourned by WD Minter.

2000 DUES DUE IN JANUARY

Please send your 2000 dues, $10.00 to :Paul Hecht,
P.O. Box 3534, Portsmouth, VA 23701-0534
Make checks payable to :USS Ozbourn Association.
Check your Fireball! mailing label for dues status.

From" After Steering:"

Yup, that's right -- I'm no longer on the bridge! The
Las Vegas reunion is now history, as they say, and we
all owe a very large measure of gratitude to Captain
Charlie Akers for serving as Organizing Chairman.
The event was outstanding -- Sally and I thoroughly
enjoyed ourselves and I believe all the other attendees
did too. It was so great to see and meet with all my
old shipmates again.

After roughly eight years, I have been relieved! It has
been a great experience and I have enjoyed it. Now
it's time for "new blood," and "WD" Minter is an
excellent choice for your new president. I have a
recollection of him from nearly half a century ago as
an outstanding young radarman. He will do an
outstanding job leading the association into the "new
millennium." I also want to express my appreciation
of the support of Paul Logan and Paul Hecht during
the last six years. They both did outstanding jobs in
their roles of secretary and treasurer. I understand that
Paul Logan will be turning over his duties to Tom
Perkins, another outstanding shipmate. I also want to
give a great deal of credit to Captain Charlie in his
role of advisor. Without the benefit of his experience
with reunions of other ships, I would not have known
how to proceed for the first reunion in Reno.

~

I especially wish to thank those shipmates who
contributed to the fund for the model of the Ozbourn,
which is now on prominent display in our family
room. I was almost speechless (it's pretty hard to
make me speechless!) when she was unveiled.

Again, it has been a wonderful experience serving as
association president, and "Fair Winds and Following
Seas" to my relief, "WD" Minter. And hats off to

Captain Charlie Akers!!

PHOTOGRAPHY CREDIT

Credit for photographs in this issue of the Fireball!
goes to Daryl M. Turner ( 48-52) Las Vegas reunion
photographer. Well done Daryl, trust you have
recovered from your bout with the flu. J
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